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July 9, 2020 
 
 
 
Mr. Seth Boutilier, Project Manager 
Black Hills Energy 
105 South Victoria Avenue 
Pueblo, Colorado  81003 
 
Re:  PUEBLO BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
        House Bill 1041 Permit No. 1041 2019-003 
 
Dear Mr. Boutilier: 
 
Please be advised that the Pueblo Board of County Commissioners, at its public hearing held on July 
9, 2020, voted to continue House Bill 1041 Permit No. 2019-003 to its August 13, 2020 public hearing.  
The Board is not allowing the submittal of any additional correspondence into the record.  
 
Both the proponents and opponents will each be given a ten (10) minute presentation time frame to 
provide comments, in a summary format by a single designated representative, to address all 
previously submitted information.  All documents currently submitted into the record can be viewed 
online at the following link:  
http://www.co.pueblo.co.us/cgi-bin/webformbroker.wsc/cases3.p?caseNum=1041%202019-003 
 
The hearing will be held at 9:30 a.m., at the Sangre de Cristo Arts & Conference Center, 210 North 
Santa Fe Avenue.  Due to the on-going COVID-19 pandemic and Pueblo County’s commitment to 
adhere to social distancing requirements, anyone interested in attending the hearing in person, must 
submit a Meeting Request Form on Pueblo County’s webpage; the link is as follows:  
https://county.pueblo.org/pueblo-county-appointment-requests.  Please note attendance is subject to 
availability of seating.  The hearing will also be streamed live on the County’s Facebook Page 
https://www.facebook.com/PuebloCounty/ and any comments can be sent via email to Adam Uhernik, 
Public Information Officer, at uhernik@pueblocounty.us. 
 
All persons who plan to attend will be required to have their temperature taken and logged upon 
arrival AND wear a mask throughout the visit.  Anyone with a temperature of 100.4 or higher will not 
be permitted inside the building. 
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If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (719) 583-6100. 
 
Sincerely, 

S 
Gail L. Wallingford-Ingo, Deputy Director 
gailwi@pueblocounty.us 
 
LRS 
 
c:  John Vigil, Senior Program Manager, Community Affairs, Black Hills Energy* 
     Pamela McWharter, HDR Engineering, Inc.* 
     Marci Day, Assistant Pueblo County Attorney* 
     Tanis A. Manseau, Director, Pueblo County Department of Engineering and Public Works*  
     Dominga Jimenez-Garcia, General Services Engineer, Pueblo County Department of  
        Engineering and Public Works* 
     Jim Blasing, Director, Pueblo West Metropolitan District, Department of Utilities* 
     Jeffrey DeHerrera, Pueblo West Metropolitan District, Department of Utilities* 
     Shawn Winters, Pueblo West Metropolitan District, Department of Public Works* 
     Harley Gifford, General Counsel, Pueblo West Metropolitan District* 
     Nina Vetter, District Manager, Pueblo West Metropolitan District* 
     Matt Moorhead, Nature Conservancy District*      
     Tickler File 
 
*sent via email only
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